11 March 2024
Mayor Nancy Alcock
Councillor Scott Morrison
Councillor Bob Stone
Councillor Helena Renwick
Councillor Jason Fitzgerald
Councillor Dione Schumacher
Councillor Cory Clarke
Councillor Monty Clouthier
Town of Huntsville
Huntsville, Ontario

Dear Mayor and Councillors,

In our deputations to the Town of Huntsville on Wednesday, February 28th regarding the Climate Change Declaration, we referenced resources that support our position against the Climate Change Emergency. Please see document attached.

As presented, we are not denying climate change is happening as we know it is and it has been happening since time began. We are saying that climate change is neither manmade nor an emergency. Thousands of well-credentialed scientists and academics support these positions with data and facts (not consensus or deceptive models) as you'll see by reviewing just some of the resources we've provided here.

You appear to only acknowledge the position of the United Nations while ignoring other data as well as the needs and wishes of your local constituents. Councillor Morrison's statement that "the notion that 1609 scientists signed that climate change is a hoax – that's been debunked" was inappropriate (if he had comments about data he should have brought them up as questions after the deputation) and uninformed (he just looked at the first Internet search item he saw) – the very things he professes we need to be wary of. In contrast, the deputation following ours claimed that 99% of scientists agree that humans are causing global warming. We believe they meant to say 97% - a figure that used to be on their website but has since been taken down – as that statement has been wholly discredited. Similarly, the IPCC, held up as the paragon of science and the source of your climate change emergency declaration, has been completely discredited as any kind of scientific organization.

We entreat you to open your minds to all sides of this issue, not just those of external, unelected special interest groups and influencers with dubious global aspirations. If the Town of Huntsville is truly an independent body not guided by the finances and directions of the United Nations then you should address the concepts we have proposed of re-establishing Peace, Order and Good Governance by retaking an Oath of Office as a Public Trustee. You have



all been asked for proof of this valid oath as a public trustee (your jurisdictional document - your Declaration of Office is allegiance to the corporation and is not the same thing). Failure to provide an oath as public trustee indicates a breach of the public trust and your constituents are expressing a will to "unincorporate" due to non-disclosure, default and dishonour.

We want our local government back for the people and to support our local community and its local needs and welcome the opportunity to help and assist you with the process.

We thank you for your attention to this very important matter.

Muskoka Canadians For Truth

